
 
 
 

Curriculum and Instruction  
Staffing: 
 

VU Recruitment Partner – Independent Contractor – Marie Wright, started December 1, 2014. 
2nd Student Services Coordinator – Posting closed 12/5, Interviews Dec. 15-16 
 

Teacher Evaluations: 
We are finishing up on round two of teacher observations and evaluations this week.  Round three will start after Christmas 
Break, and staff will be submitting artifacts prior to Spring Break. 
 
Professional Development 
4DX – Brandyn Ferguson of Endress+Hauser recommended a free professional development, 4 Disciplines of Execution.  Nicole, 
Lawrence, and Tom attended this training on November 19.  The 4 Disciplines of Execution, a Franklin Covey book, include: 
Focus on the Wildly Important, Act on Lead Measures, Keep a Compelling Scorecard, and Create a Cadence of Accountability. 
 
Seeking approval for out-of-state travel TCTW Leaders Forum January 26-29.  Tom Jacobs, Bill Clark, Kevin Hurst, Steve Owen to 
Point Clear, AL.  They will learn more about Simulated Workplaces, and Enhanced CT (PBL for CTE). 

 
Principal  
Students: 

• Several fieldtrips to industry by our classes.  Introducing students to the careers.  Electronic, IUPUI visitation and tour 
• Lock tight night was successful among everyone.  C9 took 3rd place among all schools who participated with following 

order 
1. Southport High School 
2. Scecina Memorial High School  
3. Central Nine Career Center 
4. Martinsville High School 

• Students will  begin taking finals toward the end of this week into next week for C9 
• Central Nine Open House, December 4th, 2014 was a huge success among prospective students.  We had a nice turnout 

among families and friends. 
• Mr. Joe Ramey has provided poinsettias for Principals, Superintendents, and board members again this year for 

appreciation and support as a Christmas presents. 

Teachers: 
• Preparing Students for finals 

Principal: 
 Great 1st semester, a lot smoother and less infractions and among the students which says a lot in regards to everyone working 
hard to provide the students with the best learning environment and structure.  

 
 

Student Services 
MARKETING/RECRUITING  

• November 3, 2014, represented Central Nine Career Center at Center Grove High School for the 9th grade parent’s 
night. Set up a display table, distributed brochures, and shared information about the school/programs – highlighted 

High School Division 

December 5, 2014 

Prepared by:  Nicole Otte, Lawrence Courtney, Karin Graves  
     

This Month’s Highlights 



the Health Career Programs 
• November 5, 2014, presented Central Nine career and technical information to the 10th graders at Franklin Central 

High School. 
• November 10 – 14, 2014, hosted PLACE students from Perry Meridian Middle School, a total of 43 students.  Students 

enjoyed the week and experience, each student received a parting gift (bright orange C9 racer pack) at the end of the 
week.  

• November 11, 2014, represented Central Nine Career Center at Southport High School, during lunch sessions. Set up a 
display table, distributed brochures, and shared information about the school/programs – highlighted the Health 
Careers Program.    

• November 13, 2014, represented Central Nine Career Center at Whiteland Community High School 9th grade parent’s 
night. Set up a display table, distributed brochures, and shared information about the school/programs – highlighted 
the Health Careers Programs 

• November 17 – 21, 2014, hosted PLACE students from South Port Middle School, a total of 49 students.  Additionally 
we allowed 1 home school student to participate during the week. Students enjoyed the week and experience. Each 
student received a parting gift (bright orange C9 racer pack) at the end of the week.  

• November 19, 2014, presented career and technical information about Central Nine to the 10 graders at Greenwood 
Community High School. 

• November 21, 2014, hosted tours for Franklin Central High School - 10th graders 
• November 24, 2014, hosted tours for Beech Grove High School – 9th graders 
• November 25, 2014, hosted tours for Indian Creek Senior High School – 9th graders 

 
ADMINISTRATION – HIGH SCHOOL  OFFICE 

• Completed the monthly visits with Paul Mitchell students. A total of 11 students are enrolled in the Cosmetology 
Program.  

• Met with the Management Staff at Paul Mitchell, to increase communication and provide assistance with 
classroom management issues.  

• Updated information on the Student Management System – processed progress reports for students. 
 
Supportive Services  

• Hosted the monthly guidance counselor’s meeting, Ms. Ribelin was the guest presenter. She spoke to counselors 
about the Pre-Pharmacy program, shared information to support rational to consider weighted grades for the 
course.  

• Presented job skills workshop (Interviewing) to the Work-based learning students. 
• Attended a workshop for the CELL early college program. Networked with counselors from across the state of 

Indiana. 
 


